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HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD SUMMARY  

Wednesday 1 September 2021 (2pm) 
 

Please see Nottinghamshire County Council’s website for the 

papers, membership, work programme and strategy of the 

Health & Wellbeing Board. Joint Strategic Needs 

Assessment (JSNA) chapters are available on 

Nottinghamshire Insight. 

 

The meeting on Wednesday 1st September June can be viewed here.  

If you have any queries about this summary, please contact Briony Jones.  

 

 

 CHAIR’S REPORT 

 

The report highlighted a number of items for the Board’s information, including plans for flu 

campaign, joint working on autism and updates on Substance Misuse in Nottinghamshire. The Chair 

highlighted that Bassetlaw would move from being part of the South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw 

Integrated Care System to being within the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

System in April 2022, as part of the proposals of the Health and Care Bill.  

 

The Chair also observed that Nottinghamshire is doing remarkably well with COVID vaccination 

uptake and that 1.2 million vaccinations have been delivered across Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire. Jonathan Gribbin confirmed that convenience was an important factor in driving 

vaccine take-up, and NHS colleagues have been helping to ensure that people can walk in without 

appointments. The Chairman raised the issue of substance misuse interventions, with liver disease 

one of the biggest killers of middle-aged men and deaths from drug abuse are at an all-time high.  

 

POLICE AND CRIME PLAN FOR NOTTINGHAMSHIRE 2021 - 2025  

 

The Chairman welcomed Caroline Henry, the Police and Crime Commissioner for Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire, who was elected in May 2021. Under the Police Reform and Social Responsibility 

Act 2011 Police and Crime Commissioners must produce a Police and Crime Plan which sets out 

the Commissioner's strategic police and crime objective for their area. In doing so, the 

Commissioner also has a statutory requirement to obtain the views of local residents and 

stakeholders on the objectives of the plan.  

 

The Commissioner presented the current proposals and  areas of shared concern and priority for 

the Commissioner and the Health and Wellbeing Board. Caroline Henry emphasised the importance 

of partnership working and explained that a series of engagement events were already taking place 
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https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/dms/Meetings/tabid/70/ctl/ViewMeetingPublic/mid/397/Meeting/5601/Committee/517/SelectedTab/Documents/Default.aspx
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/care/health-and-wellbeing/health-and-wellbeing-board/membership
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=fFnjt4a2Hul2nkaneX7wvhet2qz5n5Ut6uc7rH2nkUfLkn59eVBoew%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/media/129223/the-joint-health-and-wellbeing-strategy-2018-2022.pdf
https://www.nottinghamshireinsight.org.uk/research-areas/jsna/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XNVqCc3S8MQ
mailto:briony.jones@nottscc.gov.uk
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=58MCYCEyGINxA7S5oflH634w9BAyyWj4de9PnteolExwNGz%2bbDDYbA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=rSrjPKLrzZlRKPr0LnM1Oew9NLgI8us2BNpW15kSv6vxuVajdesbtQ%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
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– these included thematic events, such as, violence against women and girls with a focus on 

preventative work, responding and supporting.  

 

 NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL’S COUNCIL PLAN 2021 – 2025  

 

Derek Higton, Service Director – Transformation and Change – Nottinghamshire County Council, 

presented the report, the purpose of which was to provide a presentation on proposals for 

Nottinghamshire County Council’s developing Council Plan, and its vision and priorities for 

Nottinghamshire.  

 

Through the Council Plan, Nottinghamshire County Council will set out a long-term strategic vision 

for Nottinghamshire, and identify priority actions over the next four years that will support 

communities in Nottinghamshire towards greater resilience and recovery from the impacts of 

COVID-19. The Plan will show how the Local Authority and its partners will work together to secure 

the best for its residents and communities and deliver high-quality, sustainable services that are 

responsive, efficient and forward-looking. It would also seek to understand the socio-economic 

impact of COVID-19.  

 

JOINT HEALTH AND WELLBEING STRATEGY 2022 – 2026  

 

Sue Foley, Public Health Consultant – Nottinghamshire County Council, introduced the report, the 

purpose of which was to outline the approach to refreshing the Nottinghamshire Joint Health and 

Wellbeing Strategy for 2022 – 2026. The Chair stated that the development of the strategy 

represented a monumental challenge and reminded the Board that healthy life expectancy was 

declining even before the pandemic. Jonathan Gribbin commented that this was not merely an 

opportunity to get back to where we were but to do something above and beyond. As well as working 

with partners, monitoring and evaluation would be key; something proportionate and reasonable 

that holds us all to account is what is required. The report outlined the next steps planned for 

refreshing the strategy including a series of engagement events.  

 

JOINT COMMISSIONING FOR INTERGRATED CARE AND BETTER CARE FUND UPDATE 

 

Kashif Ahmed, Service Director - Strategic Commissioning & Integration -  Nottinghamshire County 

Council, introduced the report, the purpose of which was to update the Board on the approach to 

Joint Commissioning for Integrated Care in the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

System.  

 

MENTAL HEALTH PROMOTION 

 

Cath Pritchard, Public Health Consultant, introduced the report, the purpose of which was to seek 

to confirm actions for the Board to take on mental health promotion to improve and maintain mental 

wellbeing, reduce the incidence of poor mental health across all ages in Nottinghamshire, and 

ensure all people are supported to achieve good mental health throughout their lives. It also outlined 

the findings from the workshop held in July 2021, including identified impacts of covid-19 on mental 

health. Please see the report for further details.  

https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=BY2zIrb0a71OQmVJpW3e9d7zDgpUIGUuwhZ%2fcuPwAjn%2f2fD8ijY7%2bw%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=aLk8O2peQbMCg2aLIIQlUsepdolssK43tAbwc1ThZPnswQYq7NiVHQ%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=mexbeHrXFaHL5e0xKATYNAu8IukF36tbzCmbURlxlNICxHLP%2fAWwdQ%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/DMS/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=xOL0ILxchbyaxg3Y4YNm5eOwSSClnS%2bl2%2b3mTL0tIeE78PdCimtP4A%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d

